
 

 
 
DATE:                   March 29, 2023 
  
TO: Tyler Meyer, Transportation Planning Manager 
 
FROM: Nora Gardner, M/WBE Specialist 
 
SUBJECT: M/WBE Memo for Contract # 2016-037A – Ballinger Road Bridge 

Replacement (B-5553) - Change Order #1 
 
The M/WBE Office is not required to review the request submitted for Contract #2016-037A 
Ballinger Road Bridge Replacement (B5553) – Change Order #1. The above contract falls under 
one of the categories of contracts excluded from the scope and applications of the M/WBE 
Program Plan. On March 16, 2021, Council approved funds for $2,298,856.62 for this agreement 
with a 8% DBE goal. The Ballinger Road Bridge Replacement Project Change Order #1 in the 
amount of $375,000.00 increases the total contract value to $2, 673,856.62. 
 
The M/WBE Program Plan states on page 4, section III - Scope of M/WBE Program,  
(a) Contracts that are subject to the U.S. Department of Transportation Disadvantaged Business 
Enterprise Program and Airport Concessions Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program as set 
forth in 49 CFR Parts 23 and 26 or any successor regulations or legislation; are excluded from 
the plan. 
 
Thank You, 
 
 
Cc: Allison Staton, M/WBE Compliance Officer 
       Timothy Jackson, III, M/WBE Coordinator   
 
 
 
 


